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1.0

INTRODUCTION

Development and re-development in the Sunfish
Lake area has been the subject of discussion between
Mr. Jack Hutchison, as the representative of the Sunfish
Lake Residents' Association, several individual property
owners and the Township of Wilmot for a number of years.

The main objective of the property owners of the
Sunfish Lake area is to amend the Official Plan and Zoning
By-law 1175 of the Township of Wilmot to permit the
existing vacant lots (four in total) to be developed and to
provide for the redevelopment of existing properties. The
residents are also very clear in their desire to protect
the lake from any potential environmental degradation; and
to keep the said area as private as possible. A majority'
of the existing development is summer or seasonal
dwellings, but some of them are old and approaching the
time when the owners would like to rehabilitate them.

After numerous meetings among the Association,
Township, Region of Waterloo Planning Staff and other
Governmental agencies, the Township of Wilmot agreed to
support the development and redevelopment of the Sunfish
Lake Area (Part Lot 2, Concession 3, Block B) for seasonal
cottages only. In addition, it was recommended that the
items 1 to 9 in the Addendum to P.D. Report 22/80 dated
August 19, 1980 be adopted as the basis for resolving the
Planning matter relative to this matter. The authorization
for the above procedure was given by Planning Committee in
their resolution dated May 25, 1981 which was ratified by
Council on June 8, 1981. (See Figure 1).




FIGURE 1

Location Plan
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5.

Once the Official Plan Amendment is approved by
the Township, the municipality intends to implement the
policies by means of a zoning by-law amendment for the
affected area. The area will also be designated as a Site
Plan Control Area in accordance with Section 40 of the
Planning Act, and all site development will be regulated by
development agreements with each property owner.

Items 6 and 7 of the Addendum P.D. Report 22,
1980 suggested the following:

(6) That the residents at their expense and with
professional assistance as required,
undertake an Environmental Impact Statement
sufficient to satisfy the requirements of
the Regional Municipality of Waterloo, and
obtain the approval from the Region for this
Statement. - i

(7) When the approved Environmental Impact
Statement is available, along with the
registered survey plan, the Township would
agree to prepare and adopt the appropriate
amendment to the Wilmot Township Official
Plan.

- On August r 1981, Jack Hutchison, spokesperson
for the Sunfish Lake Residents Association, authorized
Planning Initiatives to proceed with investigations
pertinent to the two above mentioned items. In order to
clearly ascertain the specific study objectives, we
undertook a preliminary analysis including:

Meetings with the Region of Waterloo and Township
of Wilmot Planning staff, a visit of the area
with Mr. J. Hutchison and meetings with Grand
River Conservation Authority and Ministry of

Natural Resources.







